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	CH 1
	Tier III, Issue 3
	NOTE:  This issue applies only to ARK, KAN, MO, OKLA and TX.

Should this appendix provide that SBC will bill reciprocal compensation according to terminating records instead of the Category 92 process?
	2.1
SBC SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE operates a CH for the purpose of facilitating the exchange of certain alternatively billed intrastate intraLATA message toll call records and the reporting of settlement revenues owed by and among participating LECs and CLECs, including SBC SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE and LEVEL 3. SBC SOUTHWEST REGION 5-STATE agrees to bill reciprocal compensation according to terminating records instead of the Category 92 process.
	The common practice between carriers is to generally rely upon the records of the party that remits a service (e.g. the terminating carrier) and submits a bill to the recipient of that service (e.g., the originating carrier).  Therefore, where technically feasible, the terminating carrier’s records should be used to bill originating carriers (excluding transiting carriers) for reciprocal compensation, unless both the originating and terminating carriers agree to use originating records.  the use of terminating records among the parties to bill for reciprocal compensation is a more efficient and less burdensome method to track the exchange of traffic.  Terminating records impose less cost upon the terminating carriers than the previous regulatory scheme that used SWBT’s 92/99 originating records to bill for reciprocal compensation.  Level 3 also notes that this position is consistent with the business practices between the Parties in the other SBC states.  In fact, SBC SOUTHWEST REGION FIVE STATE is the only ILEC that requires Level 3 to bill based on SBC’s Category 92 records.  Level 3 would also note that its position is consistent with orders by state commissions addressing the issue (e.g., Texas Public utility Commission, Docket No. 21983).

	No, because, among other reasons, this appendix has nothing to do with reciprocal compensation.
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